Lake Tishomingo Property Owners Association

Minutes

October 11, 2011

Board Members Present:  President John Dauernheim, Janet Hirsch, Marilyn Meyer, John Johnston, Phil Overy and Ray Lauer.

Absent:  Kevin Seelbach

President Dauernheim called the meeting to order at 7:03 p.m.  There were 16 LTPOA property owners present, and everyone recited the Pledge of Allegiance.  

Minutes – Meeting of September 13, 2011:  Secretary Ray Lauer read the minutes.  Marilyn moved for approval, seconded by Janet.  Motion passed.

Treasurer’s Report:  Marilyn presented the September 2011 Financial Report, which indicated 2011-2012 assessments totaling $32,955.88 and other inflow which included gate cards, money owed from TGB, and interest, the total cash inflow amounting to $33,135.43.  Marilyn also outlined the cash outflow that totaled $11,662.42, and specified each item for which payment was made.  The checking account balance as reported by the treasurer is $341,809.04.  Phil made a motion to accept the report, seconded by Ray.  Motion passed.

At this time Ray made a motion to pay Phil $67.00, money he had spent and that had not been acted upon in September, for brochures to support the Neighborhood Watch meeting on October 6.  Marilyn seconded the motion.  Motion passed.

Marilyn then reported on outstanding bills that required payment amounting to $5,413.79.  Janet made a motion to approve payment, and John Johnston seconded the motion.  Motion passed.

Gate Issues:  Russ Wilner advised there had been damage to several electrical components at the gate, but they had been corrected.  Also, there is a new card reader installed, although it is smaller than the previous reader.  He expressed appreciation to Rich and Janet Hirsch for all the work they had performed to get the gate issues addressed.  Also, Russ thanked Carl Will who is attempting to get the damaged card reader replaced under a warranty.  

Security:  Phil reported a number of people have been observed driving more than 20 MPH on Lake roads, and he suggested there be a notice about this in the Newsletter.  He also encouraged property owners to secure burn permits at the Goldman Fire Station.  He then made a motion to purchase a framed certificate to present to Security Guard Nick Costrino, whose services will soon end.  Marilyn seconded.  The motion passed.

Guy and Pam Selbert who reside on the Lake entrance road were present and complained about the speeders who drive extremely fast between our exit gate and Hillsboro House Springs Road, and hoped something could be done to alleviate this situation.

Phil concluded his report by providing a brief overview of the recent Neighborhood Watch meeting, and then advising the Patrol Boat had been placed in storage for the winter.

Building:  John Johnston advised a property owner whose home has foundation damage had contacted him, and who asked if a building permit was necessary to begin repairs.  A permit is not needed for this type situation.

Maintenance:  John Johnston reported there are no issues.

LTIA:  Julie Johnston reported the water tank has been replaced.  Also, a Fall Festival is planned for November 5.  The next meeting of the LTIA will take place on November 13, 2011 and voting will take place for officer positions.  At present no Trunk or Treat is scheduled, but if plans change, signs will be posted.

Finance:  Janet had no report.

Web Site:  No report from Janet.

Sewers:  Janet provided an update, advising that as of September 29 there are 108 residences connected to the central sewer.  The first billing was sent out to owners on October 1 and the invoices were pro rata based on the number of days a house was connected to the system.  As of the date of this meeting, 148 residences are connected. 

After a house is fully connected a work crew arrives to do rough grading, and they are followed by another crew starts the final grade with seed and straw.

Also, the resident engineer and PWSD#13 board members will be inspecting the north side roads [this week] and marking locations where repairs are needed.  Those repairs should begin soon, and the two deep holes near the entrance gate will be repaired as well.

A contract extension has been requested by the contractor, and granted, and the new contract completion date is November 10, 2010.

Once again Janet reminded property owners that if there is damage as a result of the installation, the procedure is to document it and submit the documentation to the resident engineer, Mike Larenson.  He can be reached by calling 314.402.0880.  The contractor, TGB, is only required to make restoration to the original condition.

New Business:  Chyree De Roode asked if there is consideration to construct steps on the south side leading to and from the spillway.  President Dauernheim responded that this is a matter to be addressed, and the matter was taken under advisement.  Bids will be sought if steps can be built.

Ken and Jackie Marschuetz mentioned a home in the subdivision seems to have too many occupants and there were other matters of concern regarding this residence.  President Dauernheim stated he would assist in getting this matter resolved.  They also had a question about an addition to a home on South Lakeshore that has under construction for what seems to be longer than the time allowed by Jefferson County building regulations.  This matter will also be reviewed.

Then Phil made a motion to purchase a sign, costing $20.00, for installation near the entrance advising a Neighborhood Watch program has been established here.  Ray seconded.  Motion passed.
Dam:  Clarue Holland stated there is a nest of copperhead snakes on the back of the dam and this has caused employees of Red Oak to not mow at that location.  They will re-mow after the first frost.

Clarue also inquired about information she had obtained and distributed about the construction of a pre-sediment basin, and after discussion, the matter was tabled.

Old Business:  Lauer distributed material to other Board members regarding a revision to several Water Activities Rules and Regulations, and asked they review the same.  A motion will be made about the revision at the November board meeting.

There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 8:26 p.m., following a motion by Phil and seconded by Janet.

Prepared by Ray Lauer, Secretary

